GLENDALE COMMUNITY COLLEGE

COURSE/PROGRAM ASSESSMENT REPORT

SEMESTER/YEAR:  FALL 2010
DIVISION/DEPARTMENT: MATHEMATICS
COURSE or PROGRAM TITLE: MATH 103 (First semester Calculus)
PARTICIPANTS (min. 2): 

Andrew Young, Larry Newberry, Peter Stathis

SLO(s) ASSESSED THIS SEMESTER:

1) Students will use the Fundamental Theorem of Calculus to evaluate integrals.

2) Students will demonstrate the ability to solve applications using derivatives.

METHODS OF ASSESSMENT:

Two shared problems given on the final exams for the Math 103 class of each participating instructor, one question for each SLO assessed.

ANALYSIS OF ASSESSMENT: What do these results tell you about your students' achievements on the targeted SLO(s)? 

In each class, and on each question, a majority of the students earned more than half the maximum possible points.  In two of the three classes, the average score earned was essentially the same on both questions.  In the third class, the students earned a higher average score on the implicit derivative question than they did on the definite integral problem.  These are reasonably good results for this material.
PLAN: Indicate if your assessment results reveal a need for course or program improvement in order to improve student achievement, and what plans your department will make to do so.

While all three classes showed reasonably good success on both questions, there was clearly still room for improvement.  It was determined that in future classes, one or more of the following might be tried to further improve success rates:
1) Spend additional instructional time emphasizing these concepts

2) Provide additional written examples for students to review outside of class
3) Provide written worksheets of problems for students to try when studying

WHAT COURSE(s) WILL YOU ASSESS IN THE FOLLOWING SEMESTER (Spring 2011)? You might re-assess for the same SLO(s) with the implementation of your new plan, and/or for another SLO and/or course.

In Spring 2011, we will assess Math 104 (among other classes).  If Math 103 is assessed again, it may be appropriate to consider re-assessing these same topics.  It would be less appropriate to assess these same topics in Math 104.  
Please submit this report to the Office of Research and Planning at ekarpp@glendale.edu

